
 

 

ANNOUNCEMENT 

Dear Valued Customer, 

 

IMPLEMENTATION OF THE THIRD-PARTY INVOICING UNDER  

MALAYSIA-NEW ZEALAND FREE TRADE AGREEMENT (MNZFTA) SCHEME 

 

We are pleased to inform that effective from 1 October 2020, exporters will be allowed to utilise the arrangement 

of Third-Party Invoicing (TPI) under Malaysia-New Zealand Free Trade Agreement (MNZFTA). The inclusion of 

TPI is in accordance with Cabinet’s approval on the amendment of Article 1 of Annex 3 Procedures and 

Verification under MNZFTA. For information, the revised Article 1 of Annex 3 Procedures and Verification 

accompanied with the transposed HS2017 MNZFTA have been gazzeted by Royal Malaysia Customs 

Department. 

 
Please be advised that exporters are required to select for TPI application case under MNZFTA scheme in the 

ePCO system. It is also important to note that exporters may still use the existing format of the MNZFTA Form as 

no changes will be made to the Form. Meanwhile, information on Third-Party details will be inserted in Box 6. For 

more information or inquiries regarding this implementation, please email directly to pco@miti.gov.my.  

 
Thank you. 

 

Senior Director 

Trade and Industry Support Division 

Ministry of International Trade and Industry  

28 September 2020 
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